



MAINE STATEWIDE HOMELESS COUNCIL
February 8, 2022
9:30-12:30                                                                                                                                                              
Minutes
Virtual Location https://meetings.ringcentral.com/j/1494236342?pwd=MHE2NW9vMnV6WWhrNjEzZjlodzZ6dz09 Or Telephone: 1(646)3573664

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Members: Cullen Ryan (CHOM, RII), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ, RI), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Alice Preble (DHHS/OCFS), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide, RI), Tracey Hair (HOME Inc. RIII), David McCluskey (Community Care, RIII), Donna Yellen (Preble Street, RI), Steph Primm (KCHC, Chair), Josh D’Alessio (HEAL, RIII) and Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Guests: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Rota Knott (Tedford),  Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Erin Kelly (Preble Street),  Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Richard Hooks Wayman (VOA),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Ginny Dill (OBH/DHHS), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Erin Healy (Community Solutions), Emily Meade (WMCA), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Lisa McLaughlin (HSA), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS), Theresa Dow-O’Leary (ACAP), Juanita Carbone (WMCA), Lisa Letourneau (Maine CDC), Jenny Stasio (TTD), Kobi Perry (WMCA), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Rindy Folger (City of Bangor), Julian Sherman (Hope House), Katie Buckner (HUD), Kelly Watson (MSHA), Amelia Lyons (Dept. of Ed.), Janice Daku (RCAM), Sara Wade (DHHS), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Ann Martin (HUD), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Morgan Seeley Williams (ACAP), Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Colleen Hotchkiss (Northern Light), Sarah Sullivan (ACAP), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Lincoln Jeffers (City of Lewiston), Laura Briggs (BOL), Patty Hamilton (City of Bangor), Nathan Voisine, Teague Morris (Sen. King’s Office), Melanie Beaulieu, and Mike Merrill (VOANNE), 
 
Minutes: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)

Welcome: Katie opened today’s meeting by welcoming everyone in attendance. Cullen Ryan motioned to approve January’s minutes. Cheryl Harkins seconded. January’s minutes were unanimously approved. A moment of silence was observed in honor of those who have passed away while experiencing homelessness.

CES Update: Erin Kelly reported the committee is focusing on two tracks; feedback on assessment and drafting the access portion. For efficiency purposes, a small sub-committee has met three times and are in the process of compiling a report on feedback responses for the CES committee to digest. The CES committee is spending TAC meeting time on the access phase.  

HUB Update: An application for the Built for Zero Collaborative for Maine Service Hubs has been emailed to everyone on the SHC mailing list.  Erin H. verbally reviewed the application noting it is a simple application designed to get a better sense of local current teams and to assess readiness to participate in BfZ. The application, due on Friday February 25th can be found on the national BfZ site and will be emailed to the SHC list after today’s meeting.  The six month action cycle for the five local teams forming Maine’s Built for Zero Collaborative is scheduled to begin in May, 2022. 

Council Updates:
· Regional Updates                                                                                                                                                                Region I- Lack of affordable housing, the need for warming centers and how to safely conduct post placement supportive services during the pandemic were mentioned as major concerns facing the region. Cheryl H. updated the council on work being done by Homeless Voices for Justice by mentioning their efforts with the MHRC to provide data on people being discriminated against for being homeless.  Cheryl testified in favor of LD1673 and members of HVJ will be participating in the public hearing on 2/14 at 10am in front of the Labor and Housing Committee.
Region II- Top issues facing the region are; increases in families unable to find housing, higher numbers of  evictions from hotels, a rise in the numbers of seniors being discharged to shelters and growing numbers of school aged children experiencing homeless.  Katie shared there has been an increase of 33 students in Waterville since September.  Amelia Lyons for the DOE reminded everyone of the assistance mandated by McKinney Vento and invited anyone with questions or who are encountering resistance to reach out to her for assistance.
Region III- The region’s meeting time has changed to 1-3.  Tracy H. and David M. are the current Co-chairs. Better Life Partners gave a presentation during January’s meeting on their programs that assist people struggling with opioid addiction.  Issues facing the region are hotel’s refusal to accommodate homeless guests, concerns over what is going to happen when ERA funding dries up and the growing numbers of people living outside. 
· Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                            Federal-Cullen shared his screen to bring attention to the FY 22 budget, noting 
Congressional appropriators in the House and Senate announced progress towards reaching a deal on a federal spending package for FY 22. The current CR is set to expire February 18, at which point Congress will need to pass an FY22 spending bill, enact another CR, or face a government shutdown. Per NLIHC, the FY22 budget presents Congress with an opportunity to move our nation towards universal, stable, and affordable homes for all by making significant investments in affordable housing, including expanding Housing Choice Vouchers to an additional 125,000 households with low incomes. 
State- On 1/26 Governor Mills announced a $50 million investment from her Maine Jobs & Recovery Plan to build more housing and help more Maine people and families find a safe, affordable place to call home. An initial $10 million to support at least 150 new homes for Maine workers and families is now available through MaineHousing, with an additional $40 million available later this year. When further details of the supplemental budget become known, the policy committee will jointly examine the specifics and keep the council updated.
· MSHA- Lauren started today’s update by mentioning the FEMA hotel guests in Waterville are being placed in Augusta.  Two FEMA hotels remain in South Portland and there are three Quarantine/Isolation hotels. New funding is available for developing recovery housing in the form of transitional housing and if interested there is an application on the MSHA website.  If shelters have any HPG funding that will not be utilized let MSHA know so it can be reallocated.  The plans for spending 16 million in Home ARP funding has been submitted to HUD.  Concerns were voiced to Lauren in regards to SHC participants having to wait to hear of RFP awards for HUB coordinators until the press release.  Lauren will contact MSHA’s Communication Department regarding sending an email to everyone on the SHC mailing list prior to the press release. 
· MSN:  During the network’s January meeting, Tedford’s new shelter was announced and the changes of leadership at Milestone were acknowledged.  A portion of the meeting was dedicated to discussing HUB Coordinators and the System Redesign.

CDC Update:
Even though the declining number of new positive COVID cases gives reason to be cautiously optimistic, Lisa Letourneau from the Maine CDC, emphasized the importance of masking indoors, getting vaccinated/boosted and social distancing as the best proactive measures to prevent severe illness, hospitalizations and death. The full authorization for pediatric vaccines for 6 months to 4 years of age is anticipated and pre-ordering will be an option within the next couple of weeks.  Therapeutics are most effective when administered early and should be considered for people who are unvaccinated or have one or more high risk medical conditions. Lisa will send follow up information on COVID test stability & temperature sensitivity. 

Meeting Format and Leadership Structure:
In response to the evolving needs of addressing homelessness, the Council’s governances and structure are in need of review and updating.  The following suggestions and opinions were given in response to the question, how do we create a more equitable and cohesive leadership structure? 
· Statutes lack clarity and need to be made less confusing
· Current structure calls for leadership to be a full time position
· Better ties with the Governor/Executive branch should be established
· Worried the body could easily become overly regulated and too structured
· Funding is needed for tracking communication between attendees and legislation
· More focus on ending homelessness with a clear structure with communications at both the planning and policy levels are needed
· Too much reporting during meetings and not enough action plans being made
· There is a need for more leaders from municipalities at meetings
· How do we change who is at the table?
· How will regions and Hubs work into the new SHC structure?  How will the groups keep channels of communication open?
· DOE should be a key stakeholder
· A distributed leadership will be more effective, perhaps a co-chair and chair or two co- chairs
· More PWLE need to be attending meetings
· There is a need to be transparent when creating leadership structure
· What should the expectations of the chair and co-chair be
· Should the chair be a funded position?
· A continuity between meetings is important, increased committee work keeps progress moving and action plans are necessary in order to move forward
16 people volunteered to participate in a 90 minute meeting to draft a process and plan for a new design defining a freshened leadership structure.





New Business:
Donna Yellen announced, starting 3/1/22, she will be taking a five month sabbatical from Preble Street.  Donna recommended, if ok with Region 1, Erin Kelly to fulfill her role on the council in her absence.  The council approved recommendation pending Region’s 1 approval.  

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 8, 2022.



